

Hello Friend

We were blessed to be in Pensacola FL for the retirement of Pastor Mike Collins (44 years as pastor of Charity Chapel) and the passing of the baton to Pastor Josh Britnell. Leaders of the church and members of Global Alliance Networks (we are members of this credentialling ministry) prayed for them. We also enjoyed seeing David and Debi Kerr. David is the Executive Director of GAN.

One recent GLOBE KIDS zoom call, the children were rather somber and quiet. There were even some tears. They may have been sad at the beginning, but after we prayed and another child prayed and Doozer made up a silly story that included every child, there were smiles...LOTS of smiles! Every child was smiling at the end of the meeting. LOVE that we can pray with them and encourage them! They pray for each other because they have insight and know what it is like to be a missionary child. We LOVE leading this ministry! It is a vital and needed ministry.

August 2023





We enjoyed time with family! We saw our son in Florida, Chris's Dad in Wisconsin, Ryan's siblings in Minnesota and Wisconsin!

Thmk~Y00 for being on our team with your support in prayer and monthly investments! Not just a donation; but partnering with us to make a difference! Together, we are sharing the hope of Jesus and YOU share in the blessing!

Beannachd Leibh

Ryan and Chris



haney1513@yahoo.com

Globe International*PO Box 3040*Pensacola FL 32516 http://globeintl.org/members/haney-ryan-chris

MEANWHILE IN SCOTLAND...

This is certainly one of the hardest updates I have written. Jim, a member of our church who I shared about a few months ago, has sadly passed away. Jim was the caretaker at the building our church uses. When we first started using the building, he would kind of hang around. Then, he started coming to a meeting here and there. Next thing you know, any meeting we had, Jim was there. A few months ago, whilst I was leading worship, I felt like God told me to give people a chance to receive Jesus in their hearts. I put the invitation out to everyone, and one of the people who prayed that prayer was Jim. These pictures are from a time recently when I spoke in church. We were playing a game, and Jim tilted his head back to ask God to help him so he could win. A lot of people do this to be silly, but Jim did this all the time, and he meant it through and through. Though this is a sad time for our church, I am filled with hope knowing that he truly did know Jesus as his very best friend!



Peace, Cassy

